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DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

September 25, 2005

6:00 P.M. –Cheryl V. opened meeting with a quiet time, AA preamble, serenity prayer, and introductions for first time attendees. 1 new attendee. Maud GSR 5:30pm Early Birds Discussion, Kirk of the Lakes. 45 AA’s attending.

Anniversaries- Susan S. 4 yrs. CONGRATULATIONS!!!!!

Secretary’s Report –10 copies of August Meeting minutes were brought.

Minutes will now be posted on the website at www.district10nia.org for downloading. 

Secretary’s report approved by majority vote.

Treasurer’s Report – Steve K.:

The Area treasurer sent out an e-mail wanting Districts to know that the funds have depleted. Please pass on to your groups that the Area is in need of donations. Expenses were up this month due to directory printing and Corrections literature. Contributions were down.

District 10 checking:

Beginning Balance

$2,618.57

Income



$   331.00

Expenses


$( 2,080.80)

Ending Balance

$   868.77

District 10 Reserve Savings
$1,464.72

Treasurer’s report reviewed and approved by majority vote.

DCM/ALT DCM Report – Janet N.: Not present. No report

Alt DCM – Cheryl V.: Area 20 needs help. Please consider taking on a position at the Area level. Please visit www.aa-nia.org for more information and upcoming events in our AA communities. There are new people at the G.S.O, General Service Office with staff assignments. Congratulations to all!

Directory – John B.: Present. Directories are here. Please take new directories to each location for the newcomers that need meetings.

Answering Service – Eileen R.: Present. No report.

Treatment Facilities – Scott S.:  Present. Christine-Alt. Present. No report.

Public Information – Carmela R.: Wrote GSO for Katrina relief efforts, and sent mass e-mail on their response. Pamphlets sent to PADS with AA information for the still suffering Alcoholic.

CPC – Pete C.: Gave rotary club presentation. Looking for an Alternate Chairperson to help give presentations to professional organizations. Some places to give speeches at are Police stations, doctors, and lawyer offices. Very rewarding work, please bring back to your groups that CPC needs an alternate to help with carrying the message.

Grapevine – Matt G.: – Alt. Chair. Present. No report.

Literature – Gloria P.: 18 soft cover Big Books dropped off at the jail donated by the Saturday 8:30am Serenity House meeting.

Corrections – Lynn B.: If you know someone who is on the list to bring meetings into the jail, please contact them and have them contact Lynn. The jail could always use more volunteers. Please consider doing this vital 12th step work. Working with others is crucial to sobriety. Please pass this along to help get volunteers to bring the inmates a meeting that they need.

Newsletter – John C.: Many newcomers, and some old timers, too, have difficulty staying sober during the year-end holidays. Last year in the November and December issues of Conscious Contact we ran the Holiday Lifeline. Groups and individual members sent in their suggestions for newcomers on how to make it through the holiday season. We can run them again this year, but it would be nice to have some new ones, too. If you, your group (or your sponsees) have suggestions, just a sentence or two, please send them to newsletter@district10nia.org or directly to me. The deadline for the November issue is October 19, and for December it is November 23.Thanks for sharing the message.
We always welcome stories, poems, artwork, cartoons and articles pertaining to AA and alcoholism. AA members can send their material to the P.O. box or newsletter@district10nia.org. 

Yours in Service,

Pat and John
The 2005 Conscious Contact deadlines for submitting contributions are:

Oct. 19 Nov. 16 Dec. 14

Archives – Mark D.: Working on looking thru all the information of the Archives.

Special Needs –Susan S.: Contacting other Special Needs for new information. Flyers passed out for mobile meetings. Responses from groups are positive.

Events – Dan W.: Fall Breakfast is coming up on October 23rd at the Hotel Moraine in Highwood. Tickets are available from your G.S.R. $15 tickets. Dick B from Zion is speaking. Please consider volunteering. If your group wants to sit together, please contact Dan or Felicia to have a table set aside. Please sell your tickets as soon as possible.

MUST HAVE CASH IN BY 16th of OCTOBER!

Donations for raffle for Fall Breakfast please bring the day of event.

Web Site – Joe M.: Comparing directory to web and update meetings.

G.S.R. Contact Committee – Cheryl V.: Going out to meetings to promote becoming a GSR. Next month there will be a meeting at 4:45pm at St. Gilbert’s Church.

GSR Reports – Pete C. GSR Miracles do happen group at SH 7am. There will be a business meeting October 7th at 8:30am.

Bill V. New AA meeting Wednesdays at noon - Joy Lutheran Church.
Old Business – 
Storage Locker-



After a long spiritual discussion for issues such as location, key distribution, putting archives on disc, etc…motion passed to have a storage locker for these items to be stored at a much cheaper price, possibly $300 yr.

Nominations- Alt CPC-none

Workshops- Possible future workshop? Maybe Q & A on Conference approved literature compared to other literature? 

New Business – December District meeting will be held on the 3rd Sunday, December 18th. The deadline for Conscious Contact contributions will be December 14th.

Motion made to close at 7:07pm

Submitted by Bob W.

October 10, 2005
